Council Meeting
December 13, 2023

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, December 13, 2023 at
6:00pm at Maysville City Hall pursuant to Missouri Sunshine Law 60.021.

Mayor Robert Walser called the meeting to order with the following board members present:
Amy Justus, Clint Sollars, and Tyler Zimmerman. Alderman Peggy Harwood was unable to

attend.

Also present were: Pat Fisher-Johnson, James Moore and Jennifer Justus.
Mayor Walser led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Alderman Zimmerman made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, minutes from the
November 28, 2023 meeting and approval of the following checks: Water # 6474-6490,
Wastewater #3280-3283, Street #4202-4210, General #21559-21609, and Payroll #10187-
10203. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried.

Alderman Sollars made a motion to do an ad for the yearbook. Seconded by Alderman Justus.
Motion carried.

Jennifer reported she is working to get the recycling videos on the web page. She has several
residents that will be going to court after the first of the year. Jennifer picked up a dog and had
it checked out by the vet, but has since found a home for the dog.

Jennifer reported she has talked with the Emergency Management Coordinators about the
snow routes. Mayor Walser will make the call when cars should be moved from the designated
snow routes, so plowing can be done. Jennifer will put a call into the Deputy County Clerk to
make the announcement on their alert system and Jennifer will also put it on our system so
citizens will know to move their vehicles.

City Clerk reported the dog pound was inspected by USDA and we passed. They were very
happy with our new holding facilities.

The Board reviewed the new solid waste contract and recycling contract from R & W
Containers. This contract is a 6 year contract with 2 bulky item pick up at the curb each week if
called into their office prior to trash day by the customer. The City will continue to have a fall &
spring clean up but it will not be curb side ~ but a container will be dropped off at the water
plant on designated day and City crew will monitor it. This contract is not to exceed eight 30 -
gallon trash bags per week. The new rate of $22 will go into effect January 1, 2023. Alderman



Zimmerman made a motion to accept the proposed contract. Seconded by Alderman Justus.
Motion carried.

The board reviewed some bids for the garage doors and decided to put it on hold for now.

Alderman Justus made a motion to award the bid for gutter to Bestway Gutter for the street
shed for the front and back of the building in the amount of $1627.00. Seconded by Alderman
Sollars. Motion carried.

There was discussion about parking on the corner of Highway 6 and Washington Street. Mo-
Dot has agreed to place signs and the city can paint the curbs red for no parking. This will help
the on coming traffic see when pulling out from Washington Street. Board agreed to do this
and we currently have a model traffic ordinance that will cover this.

Alderman Zimmerman made a motion to approve the letter approving Oak Lawn Cemetery
Board of Directors to leave their sign on our right of way as requested by Mo-Dot. Seconded by
Alderman Justus. Motion carried.

The board reviewed a quote for new phone system here at City Hall. The phone system here is
getting to where we are having issues not able to hear well when people call in. We have
received a quote from United Fiber to replace the 4 phones $956.00 plus installation. Alderman
Sollars made a motion to purchase the new phones. Seconded by Alderman Zimmerman.
Maotion carried.

The board reviewed some items that are no longer in use and will take bids on until January
10%. The following items will be up for sale and can be seen at the water plant: 2 tanks, old
sewer jet machine, telephone pole, water pipe, boat, and 14ft trailer with tilt gate. The items
will be sold as is.

The Board agreed to draft an ordinance to call for an election to see if residents want chickens
within city limits regardiess of how you are zoned. The board agreed on 6 chickens and no
roosters, must be in back yards, and an annual permit fee of $20 and etc.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.

The next meeting will be December 27tht at 6:00 pm.

Attest:

City Clerk Date Mayor



